






CITY OF OAKLAND 

15 0 F R ANK OGAWA PLAZA • 3RD FLOOR • OA KLAND, CALIF ORNIA 94612 

Human Resources Management Department 
Ian Appleyard, Director 

Charley Souders 
Michael Patterson 
IBEW, Local 1245 
30 Orange Tree Circle 
Vacaville, CA 95687 

June 4, 2019 

DIRECT (510) 238-6450 
FAX (510) 238-4482 

Via Regular Mail and Email 

Re: Notification of Potential Reduction in Force 

Dear Charley and Michael: 

The City of Oakland is in the midst of adopting a budget for Fiscal Year 2019-2020. As 
part of that process and as required by law, Council President Rebecca Kaplan submitted 
a budget proposal which contains impacts to filled positions, including the administrative 
structure of the Department of Transportation and the City Wide Records Manager. The 
Council President's budget proposal and amendments were released on May 31, 2019 
and can be found using the following link: 

https://oakland. leg istar. com/Legislation Detail .aspx?I D=3957 4 77 &GU ID= 1 B53BD39-
2B97-4457-90AA-8F31 B33F42D9&Options=&Search= 

Pursuant to the City of Oakland/International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (IBEW), 
Local 1245 Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), Section 11.10 Reduction in Force, 
this correspondence shall serve as formal notification that the City contemplates the 
potential for reductions in force as a result of the budget proposal amendments. Attached 
please find a list of classifications that may potentially be reduced and/or eliminated. 
Should City Administration be put on notice that the list of impacted classifications 
expands, the City will immediately notify IBEW, Local 1245 as required by the MOU. In 
the event that a reduction in force is required, it shall be carried out in accordance with 
the layoff procedure outlined in the Personnel Manual Sections 9.01 through 9.04. 
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